

Lee Heritage Commission Minutes

May 16, 2019

Present: Scott Bugbee, Anne Jennison, Donna Eisenhard, Liz McCaffrey and Laura Gund. Brian Ferguson was here to discuss Flag Hill concerns.

In the absence of our leader, Liz presides over the meeting.

Flag Hill: Brian came to discuss the fence he hopes to build to enclose a section of backyard to be used by the family. He brought maps to clarify just where he wants the 5' fence. Liz made a motion to accept the proposal as presented and Anne seconded the motion. It passed unanimously. In the future Brian hopes to make some improvements to the parking area, to fix the house, porch, etc.

Minutes: The minutes of April 18th were accepted as read, with Liz making a motion to accept and Scott seconding.

Plaques: Nothing new. Denis will be sending a sample of a barn plaque.

Barn easements: No decision made on the Roop easement.

Banners: The various banners are all up, except for the Farmers Market banners which will go up just before the market starts up, the end of this month.

Benches: Nothing new. We may need to have a bench contest!

Calendars: Donna has been taking pictures around town. Possible calendar ideas are pictures from the centennial booklet and/or post cards, possibly using old photos with a new photo of the same site.

Town Logo: We can check with Gary Kustra about the Town Logo as he has apparently made hats and shirts using the logo.

Jeremiah Smith Grange: Donna discussed the Grange situation (low membership) and the future of the building. The Grange building is in good shape and they are in good financial circumstances, but the membership is low. They need 5 or 6 people to join, in order to avoid the State Grange taking possession of it.

Parish House: Discussed the upcoming Parish House meeting the week of June 10th. We need a final date.

TCVC: This committee will discuss the town center options the 3rd of June at the Selectmen's meeting, including talking about an addition on the Parish House.

Archives: We definitely need a separate meeting for discussing and planning for the archives. We shall start acquiring shelving, get it set up and move the archives to the Safety Complex.

Next meeting will be June 20, 2019.

Minutes submitted by Laura Gund.